Graduate Council Minutes

November 7, 2008

The Graduate Council met on Friday, November 7, 2008 at 1:00 pm in the Rogers Room, University Center.

Members present:  F. Buskey, D. Butcher, C. Cooper, A. Denson, B. Gastle, S. Ha, S. Higgins, K. Jaqua, B. Jones, K. Lunnen, 
J. Mallory, C. Stepniak, and J. Zhang
Members absent:  M. Abel, C. Coburn, J. Menickelli, M. Roland, D. Sally, M. Smith, S. Tonnsen
Others present:  A. Malesky, R. Stiles
Announcements

The National Carolina Conference of Graduate Schools (NCCGS) will be held at Western Carolina 


University for the first time November 13-14.  The conference is comprised of Graduate School 



Deans and their staff.  More information can be found at http://www.westerngrad.com/8734.asp.  


Programs may or may not be contacted by conference participants.


GS&R is planning on moving to Camp 110 between December 15 and January 15.



Faculty Scholarship Celebration Week is February 16-20.  More information to come.



Graduate Research Symposium is Thursday, March 26.  Please start planning for the Symposium by 



having students go to the webpage, http://www.wcu.edu/1149.asp, to complete the registration form.
Approval of the Minutes
Motion and second to approve the minutes of the October 17, 2008 meeting.  Motion passed.

Graduate Faculty Review
No report.  The Chemistry Department withdrew its nomination for Ms. Brittania Bintz. The following 

action was taken on Graduate Faculty Status until the Graduate Faculty Review Committee can report.  


TABLED Dr. Cathryn Greenberg 



Biology



Affiliate



3yr


Curriculum Review
The following experiential curriculum items were approved by the Curriculum Committee and came as 

a seconded motion for approval:

New Courses:
















EDL 600 Applied Experiences in School Leadership (1-6, R12)















EDL 601 Ethical School Leadership (1-3, R12)















EDL 602 Leading School Culture (1-3, R12)















EDL 603 Leadership for Student Learning (1-3, R12) 
















EDL 604 Exploration and Research of School Leadership (1-3, R12)


Motion passed.
Academic Policy       
No report.
Review 

University Fellowship,         The policy changes on dismissals are moving forward although it looks like the responsibility for 

Scholarship &
hearing appeals will have to reside in the Graduate School or Provost’s Office.
Student Affairs

Agenda Items
1)  Brian Gastle requested feedback from the Graduate Council on using an I/P course to manage 

Comprehensive Exams as a no credit (or credit?) course that would appear on transcripts.  Current 

issues with exams are 1) the Graduate School must retain results indefinitely; 2) it is difficult to track 

results for the number of students in Graduate School; and 3) some programs have multiple exams so it 

is currently a difficult issue at degree checkout to determine if students have completed all degree 

requirements.

Immediate Graduate Council feedback included questions about Oral Exams and the programs that use 


portfolios and/or portfolio and comprehensive exam combinations and managing the multiple program

issues.


Graduate Council supported pursuing a proposed change to the method of tracking Comprehensive 


Exams by developing an I/P course.

2)  Scott Higgins brought forth the following item for discussion.



How can we make curriculum more accessible to current and prospective students?

Discussion on this topic included online classes, consortiums, self-paced courses for licensure or CEUs, 


and more 4+1 programs.  Current issues with online classes were faculty workload, need to implement 


regional networking groups, and most important was the lack of human interaction.

Concerns were raised regarding the definition of more accessible and if that meant reducing the quality 


of our graduate students.

Scott affirmed that we have reached a certain quality of graduate student and that we were not going 


backwards in our recruitment efforts.

The meeting was adjourned at 2:06 pm.

Submitted by – Roxane Stiles
Please note: All attachments are on file in the Graduate School with the Graduate Council meeting minutes.

